

Ladybridge Weekly News

28th November 2022

Dear Parents/Carers,

Thank you so much for your donations to the Christmas fair on Friday, we have lots of lovely raffle prizes and bottles for the tombola.



We have two non-school uniform days this week, on Thursday and Friday for donations for the Christmas fair.

On Thursday please send in chocolate products, e.g selection boxes, family pack of

chocolate biscuits, bars of chocolate, cartons of chocolate products etc. On Friday please send in

toys, games raffle prizes, gifts etc. Please also send in any old gift bags that you may have for our gift bag luck dip.

If you would like to visit Santa you will need to book your ticket in advance on School Spider, you can do this from today. You will be given a time slot to see Santa, this will avoid long queues. Tickets will be sold on a first come first served basis.



The Christmas fair will run from 3.25 on Friday 2nd December, there will be a café, craft activities, a toy stall, lucky dip, chocolate tombola, to name but a few things. We hope that you can all join us.

There will be a mini-performance from the children who are learning to play the guitar or ukulele with Front Row Music on Friday 9th December at 3 o'clock. You do not need a ticket for this, please come to the office at 3 o'clock.

Children in Year 1 and 2 are practising their nativity play and they look and sound fantastic. The dress rehearsal is on Tuesday 6th December at 9.30, this is the performance that babies and preschool children can come to. The performance on Wednesday 7th December at 2.00 is an adults only performance.

Christmas dinner day will be on December 8th (the same day as Christmas Jumper day). Please make sure that you order your child a Christmas dinner by 30th November. This is for everyone including



Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 who do not pay for lunches and families who are entitled to Free School Meals. This so that our lovely cook Morgan knows how much food to order as almost every child in the school takes part. You can order the Christmas dinner on Parent Pay.

Best wishes

Mrs Hill

Diary Dates

- Thursday 1st December Own clothes day for chocolate donations for the Christmas fair
- Friday 2nd December Own clothes day for donations of toys, games, prizes etc. for the Christmas fair
- Friday 2nd December Christmas Fair 3.30 5.30
- Tuesday 6th December 9.30 Key Stage 1 Nativity dress rehearsal- babies and pre-school children allowed
- Wednesday 7th December 2.00 Key Stage 1 Nativity performance adults only
- Friday 9th December 3.00 Front Row Music concert
- Thursday 8th December Christmas Jumper Day and Christmas dinner day
- Monday 12th December KS2 musicians playing at the Town Hall
- Thursday 15th December 9.30 EYFS Christmas Sing-a-long dress rehearsal
- Friday 16th December 2.00 EYFS Christmas Sing-a-long
- Wednesday 21st December 9.15 Carol Service All Hallows Church
- Thursday 22nd December 2.00 Key Stage 2 Talent Show
- Thursday 22nd December Children Break up for Christmas
- Friday 23rd December INSET day
- Monday 9th January Children return to school

This Week our Class Captains are:

Mrs Woodworth – Aca, for being a good friend

Miss Nugent – Annya, for always having a positive attitude

Mrs Burke – Finley, for aiming high in all subjects

Miss Brownrigg – Shko for being helpful to others this week

Mr Fenwick – Hinkan for setting a good example to others, keeping up with writing in English

Mrs Davies – Carly for fully embracing Ladybridge life and setting a good example to all those around her

Mrs Parker – Aneurin for being an excellent narrator

This week's Headteacher's were given to William for aiming high in all lessons and Ghaith for his beautiful flute playing in the school orchestra.



The class with the best attendance last week was Mrs Goodwin's class with 98.3%, well done Mrs Goodwin's class.

Children will be entered into a termly prize raffle for being on-time for school every day and for 97% - 100% attendance each week. Please ensure that children arrive at school before the bell goes at 8.55 each day.

Good attendance is vitally important for all children in order for them to make good progress. Please ensure that your child is in school on time every day.

PE Kits

PE kits are provided by school for all children from year 1 to 6, parents only need to provide pumps or trainers. PE kits will be washed regularly (as needed) by school in non-biological liquid. If you do not wish to use a school PE kit please let your class teacher know and provide a PE kit for your child.

Year 5 will have swimming on Monday each week, all other classes from year 1 to 6 will have two lessons each week where PE kits are used.

The school website address is www.ladybridge.stockport.sch.uk

The school twitter address is @LadybridgePS

The school phone number is 0161 428 5445

The school text number is 0161 850 1262

School uniform can be ordered from www.tesco.com/ues